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Hey yaôll,  

Just got back in from the plant sale and did it go great!!! People 

standing at 7:30am waiting to buy plants, IN THE RAIN! You guys 

are the best! We sold out, first time in a long time weôve done that, by 

10:00am. And yaôll had a lot of plants there, if not more! Great job 

everybody, great job!  

Donôt forget about this months meeting well be at Martha Levardsen 

home; 3085 Lake Road, Woodlawn, TN 37191, directions are on line, 

on May9th. Car pool if possible, itôs pot luck and bring a chair. The 

MGôs will provide the drinks and  

tableware. Same time, eating at 6:30pm then 7pm for a brief meeting. 

I just love garden gatherings, see everyone there!  

To mark your calendars, Juneôs meeting weôll be gathering at Herman 

and Donna  

Albrightôs garden and Shan Smith in September.  

Ok yaôll, Iôm going to get me some more hot chocolate, yes hot 

chocolate and go sit down stairs by the woodstove, yes woodstove 

and warm up these bones of mine. I guess this is blackberry winter. 

Well, see ya Thursday, in shorts and a  

t-shirt and probable sweating.  

Your Friend and President,  

Colleen Teet  
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.Montgomery County Master Gardener Association  

General Meeting Minutes held at Extension Office, April 11th, 2013  

 

Agenda Discussion Items:  

Colleen asked Leon to say grace and bless the food at 6:30pm.  

 

Colleen called meeting to order at 7:05pm, first business the Minutes were approved and the motion carried.  

 

Colleen stated that the Spring Plant Sale will be held at the Montgomery Public Library on May 4 th , please arrive 

by 7:15 to get set up. Please bring your own table if needed.  

 

Margaret Pace discussed the projects and stated that the co -chairs should have received the list of the volunteers 

for their project.  

 

Margaret also discussed the APSU Plant the Campus Red which will take place on Wednesday, April 24 th , if the 

weather is uncooperative the event will take place the next day, Thursday, April 25 th .  Please wear your MG t -shirt 

and/or badge.  

Terry suggested breaking the teams into groups, one to dig, one to plant & one to mulch for greater efficiency.  

 

Karla reminded everyone of the tree planting to take place on Saturday, April 13 th  at 9:00am at the Swan Lake 

Sports Complex, there are 57 trees to be planted and volunteers are needed.  Trees will also be given away as gifts 

at the event.  

 

Tina Dunlap discussed the Garden of Hope kickoff planting day on April 20 th  at 9:00am.  Please contact Tina or 

LaNette for information.  

 

Barbara Plechaty set the time and date for the Dogwood Ln project for April 24 th  at 6:00 pm, volunteers bring 

your own tools.  

 

Colleen reminded everyone that the next MG meeting will be held at Marthaõs house at 3085 Lake Rd. 

 

Tina Ramsey has won an International Landscaping award and will be receiving it in July in Vancouver, BC.  

 

The speaker for the evening was Karen Bergeron who discussed, òFree Food & Medicine From Your Garden.ó  

More information can be found at her website: www.altnature.com  

 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:05pm  
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The purpose of the Association shall be to support and engage in the 

projects and activities which will foster horticulture related 

activities or any projects and activities which it may deem to be advis-

able to engage in and which will enhance the quality of life of 

the residents of Montgomery County, Tennessee, and all such projects 

and activities shall be in cooperation with the Extension 

Service, University of Tennessee. 

1030 Cumberland Heights Rd 

Ste-A  

Clarksville, TN 37040  

Montgomery County  

Master Gardeners  

Association  

Phone: 931 -648 -5725 ext 31  

Fax: 931 -648 -5734  

kkean@utk.edu  

www.montgomerycounty 

mastergardenersassociation

.com  

 

 

 

 

A big thanks to our guest speaker  

Kathy Bergeron for her informative program on  

Free Food & Medicine from Your Garden  
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Karlaõs Korner May 2013  

 

I've always gardened on a budget, so whenever I buy a plant, I look to see whether I can take cuttings. It 

takes patience and time, but it's one of the most enjoyable parts of gardening. Late spring and summer are 

the best times for taking cuttings. First you should choose healthy plants and water them well the night be-

fore. Mornings are the best time to take cuttings. Make sure to use sharp shears and cut stems at an angle ð 

about 6 to 8 inches long.  

 

Select growth that is not too soft, not too old. Strip the leaves from the bottom two -thirds of the stem. If the 

remaining leaves are large, cut them in half. Put cuttings in a coarse soil mix. Water them often making sure 

they stay damp, not soggy, and get plenty of shade. Sprinkle the leaves briefly and gently twice a day.  It 

takes several weeks for roots to form.   Remember that òPatience is a virtue.ó  Once they are well rooted, you 

can pot them up individually or put them in the garden. Keep an eye on them until they are well established. 

Easiest plants to root from cuttings: geraniums, salvia, lavender and roses. It's worth a try.  

 

MAY CHECKLIST  

 

Å When fruit begins to ripen, hang old CDs in the trees to scare away birds. Hang them just before harvest or 

the birds will get used to them. You can also hang strips of aluminum foil, anything that is shiny and moves 

to scare them away.  

 

Å Plant pumpkins, squash and melons. You can seed them directly where you want them to grow.  

 

Å Break off old flowers on rhododendrons. Be careful not to damage the new buds or you won't have any flow-

ers next year.  

 

Å Flowers to plant from seed this month: sunflowers, zinnia, marigolds, cosmos, salvia, celosia and asters. 

You can sow them where you want them to grow (pay attention to sun and water) or in pots.  

 

Å Vegetables to plant now: cucumbers, radishes, tomatoes, squash, eggplant and melons. 

 

Å Pinch asters marguerites, petunias, mums and fuchsias for busier growth. 

 

Å Watch newly planted trees, shrubs, vegetables and perennials for signs of stress, mainly from heat or lack 
of water while they are getting established. A slow soak that wets the entire root area is best. Apply mulch to 

the soil to conserve water.  

 

Å Prune spring blooming shrubs like forsythia after they are done blooming. 

 

Å Watch for aphids on various plants ð hose them off or use insecticidal soap.  

 

Å Begin summer pruning of fruit trees to keep them small. Keep thinning fruit on fruit trees, especially near 

the ends of the branches.  
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Tennessee State University, The University of Tennessee, USDA,  

and County Governments Cooperating. The Agricultural Extension Service  

offers its programs to all persons regardless to race, color, national origin,  

sex, age, or disability and is an Equal Opportunity Employer.  

President  Colleen Teet              931 -326 -5899      colleen37142@yahoo.com  

Past President  Barbara Plechaty  931 -358 -9340      dogwood931@charter.net       

VP Program  Debbie Hammerstein  931 -216 -0969      hammersteindeb@aol.com  

VP Project  Margaret Pace              931 -647 -4328       pacem@apsu.edu  

Secretary  Wendy Young              410 -917 -8799       wendyinmd@hotmail.com  

Treasurer  Susan Binkley              615 -347 -5056       susanb@511group.com  

Refreshments  Volunteers    

Historian  (position open)    

Newsletter  Judie Treangen  931ð320 -6897       jjtreangen@charter.net  

Website  Phil Greenawalt  931 -320 -6910        plgreenawalt@charter.net  

Date            Event          Time     Location           Program/Contact  

5/9           Gen Mtg          6:30pm       Marthaõs house      3085 Lake Rd 

6/5           Exec Mtg         4:30pm       Conf Rm  

6/13         Gen Mtg          6:30pm       Hermanõs house     2031 Seven Mile Ferry Rd 

 

10/5           Bus Trip               6am         Kmart Sango     Don Shadow Nursery   

                                           

Dates to Remember  

2013 ï MASTER GARDENER/MONT. CO., TREAS. REPORT  

2013  Montgomery County Master Gardener Association  

      Treasurer Report  

April 2013  

Beginning balance (per checkbook 4/1/2013  $11110.54  

Debits  

Lowes (speaker/mtg gifts)         $  318.54  

Debbie H (supplies)          $  234.82  

Katie Smith (winter school)          $   45.00  

Mont Ext Ofc (postage)      $   30.03  

   

     $688.86  

MCMGA OFFICERS AND APPOINTED POSITIONS 2011  

Credits:  

     $0.00  

       

Ending balance (per checkbook)  

4/30/2013  $ 10422.08  
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MCMGA Community Projects offer visibility and advertisement for the Master Gardeners program while providing area beautification. 

Choose from these MCMGA approved projects to earn ACE volunteer hours and community appreciation. 

 

Smith-Trahern Mansion, a beautiful, historic site overlooking the Cumberland River in downtown Clarksville used for weddings, 

meetings and guided tours, features period appropriate garden beds. Co-Chairs are Katie Smith, 931-647-5893 

kfs37042@hotmail.com; and Aprile Cacale, 931-338-2772 akcacal@bellsouth.net;  

The L & N Railroad Station , a historic Clarksville site located at 10th and Commerce, is a focal landmark used for weddings, pic-

nics and numerous cultural and community events. Co-Chairs are Diann Nance, 931-648-8701 nance.d@cdelightband.net and Eddie 

Materia, 803-968-1970 materia@charter.net;  

Madison Street Adopt-a-Plot is located at the intersection of Madison St. and Dogwood Lane.  MCMGA has long provided road-

side beauty to this Street Department program. Co-Chairs are Barbara Plechaty, 931-358-9340 dogwood931@charter.net and David 

Baker, 931-645-3020 cqp425@gmail.com; 

The Master Gardener Hotline is a key source to understanding and sharing of gardening information, providing a wealth of 

knowledge to everyday gardening questions from the community. Contact is Karla Kean, 931-648-5725 kkean@utk.edu; Co-chairs 

are Diana Ruby, 931-827-4455 dlynnr@hotmail.com; and Julie Stephenson, 931-494-9202 jsteph41@hotmail.com; 

Clarksville Police Department Headquarters, located on Commerce Street in downtown Clarksville, is a well-manicured highly 

visible, public site supporting our local city government. Co-Chairs are Phil Greenawalt and Judie Treangen,         931-906-2967   

plgreenawalt@charter.net  

The Montgomery County Agricultural Extension Services Entrance Gardens and Hosta Beds have been landscaped to show-

case natureôs seasonal beauty for visiting speakers and organizations. Co-Chairs are Jim Conatser, 931-561-0929 

jim_conatser@yahoo.com and Kit Vaughn, 931-647-9803 vaughnh@charter.net; 

The Montgomery County Public Library is utilized by most community residents with donated indoor plants providing a lush, 

welcoming atmosphere for this quiet haven. Co-Chairs are Janice Ledbetter, 931-552-4590 jledbetter123@yahoo.com and Miyo 

Kachi, 931-503-0625 mkachi@gmail.com;   
The APSU Plant the Campus Red event invites Master Gardeners each spring to lead campus volunteers in garden design and 

placement under the direction of university landscapers. Co-chairs are Margaret Pace, 931-647-4328 pacem@apsu.edu; and Terry 

Simo, 931-436-1977 tsimo1948@gmail.com;  

Habitat for Humanity , a non-profit Christian housing ministry, strives to eliminate poverty housing; Master Gardeners volunteer 

landscaping expertise to designated building projects. Co-Chairs are Debby Johnson, 931-368-0239, debtj@hotmail.com; and  

Susan Binkley, 615-347-5056, susanb@511group.com;  

The Garden of Hope Community Garden project, located near Coy Lacy Park in the Beachaven area, oversees and coordinates 

gardening plots provided to our community members. Co-Chairs are Tina Dunlap, 931-358-9860 tdd7000@gmail.com; and Lanette 

Chittenden, 931-906-0705 blchittenden@gmail.com;    

The MCMGA Garden News, submitted on-line monthly, keeps membership updated and informed of current MCMGA activities; 

contributions are welcome. Co-Chair is Judie Treangen, 931-906-2967, jjtreangen@charter.net;   

 

The MCMGA Website provides a professional, pictorial on-line record of MCMGA information linking to numerous local, state 

and national master gardener related postings. Co- Chair is Phil Greenawalt, 931-906-2967, plgreenawalt@charter.net;  

 

MASTER GARDENER PROJECTS  

mailto:kfs37042@hotmail.com
mailto:akcacal@bellsouth.net
mailto:nance.d@cdelightband.net
mailto:materia@charter.net
file:///C:/Users/Margret/Documents/dogwood931@charter.net%20
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3acqp425%40gmail.com
mailto:kkean@utk.edu
mailto:dlynnr@hotmail.com
mailto:jsteph41@hotmail.com
mailto:plgreenawalt@charter.net
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3ajim_conatser%40yahoo.com
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3avaughnh%40charter.net
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3ajledbetter123%40yahoo.com
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3amkachi%40gmail.com
mailto:pacem@apsu.edu
mailto:tsimo1948@gmail.com
mailto:debtj@hotmail.com
mailto:susanb@511group.com
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3atdd7000%40gmail.com
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3ablchittenden%40gmail.com
mailto:jjtreangen@charter.net
mailto:plgreenawalt@charter.net
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Å Mark the raspberry and blackberry stems that are producing fruit. You'll cut these vines to the ground at the 

end of the season.  

 

Å Cut gladioli stalks back when flowers have died. 

 

Å For a succession of crops, plant beans, radishes, carrots and corn every two weeks through July. 

 

Å Prune away spent iris stalks. Fertilize iris with a 10-10-10 fertilizer.  

 

Å When temperatures start to heat up, water early in day. 

 

Å Put together a garden first aid kit. Include medication and cream for insect bites. 

 

Å Pinch spent blossoms from marigolds and petunias to keep them producing. If any marigolds develop seeds, let 

them dry on the plant and sprinkle them where you want them to come up next year.  

 

Å Keep pulling weeds. 

 

Upcoming Events and Activities:  

May 11 th : Wilson County Master Gardener Spring Festival  http://wcmastergardener.org   

James E Ward Ag Center, Lebanon, TN  

Saturday, May 11th ð 9:00 AM -> 4:00 PM  

FREE ADMISSION/FREE PARKING  

 

Key Note Speakers:  

Jeff Poppen ð Barefoot Farmer ð 10:00 AM ð> 11:00 AM  

TOPIC:  Biodynamic farming methods.  

Kim Christen ð Worms Way ð 12:00 Noon -> 12:30 PM  

TOPIC:  Worm Casting & other Soil Amendments.  

Polly Rooker ð TN Wildlife Resources ð 2:00 PM -> 3:00 PM  

TOPIC:  Backyard Wildlife & Landscaping  

 

The Master Gardeners of Rutherford County will be hosting a number of the FREE, fun, and educational seminars 

this summer and fall at the Rutherford County Farmers' Market. We'll be kicking it off with a veggie -centric class 

on container gardening on the market's Opening Day, May 10th at 9am!! http://www.mastergardeners -rc.org  

 

CLARKSVILLE DOWNTOWN MARKET  http://www.cityofclarksville.com/index.aspx?page=406   

Located at Clarksville City Hall, One Public Square, Clarksville Tn, 37040  

May 18 - October 19, 2013.  Saturday's from 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  

 
 

Webinar on Protecting Gardens from Moles, Voles, & More will occur on  May 17, 2013.  11 to 12N am central time  

URL: https://connect.extension.iastate.edu/wildlifedmg  

 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Montgomery -County -Master -Gardeners -Association/132941916776248  

http://wcmastergardener.org
http://www.mastergardeners-rc.org
http://www.cityofclarksville.com/index.aspx?page=406
https://connect.extension.iastate.edu/wildlifedmg
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Montgomery-County-Master-Gardeners-Association/132941916776248
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Montgomery County Master Gardener Association  

Executive Committee Meeting ð May 1, 2013 4:35 to 5:25 PM  

Attendees: Colleen Teet, Margaret Pace, Debbie Hammerstein, Barbara Plechaty, Susan Binkley, Wendy Young, 

Judie Treangen and Phil Greenawalt  

General discussion: Plant Sale May 4 th , rain or shine, at the Montgomery Co Public Library.   

Action Items:   

Barbara has dropped off the Plant Sale sign at library, they will hang it on Friday  

Phil will send out a reminder email.  

 

Treasurer report was given by Susan.  

 Beginning balance:  $10,422.08  

 

Colleen discussed the fall Don Shadows field trip, it will be on October 5 th . 

Action Items:   

Shan is working on getting the bus for the trip  

 

It was recommended that members carpool for the next meeting at Marthaõs and that members bring chairs.  The 

meeting will be potluck.  

Action Items:   

Debbie will bring the tableware and drinks  

 

Debbie discussed the trip to St. Louis, it was decided by the Executive Board to put the decision on hold until the 

next meeting when it will be discussed again.  

 

Debbie has the speaker lined up for the July meeting, the topic will be U.S. Presidentõs Gardens. 

 

Margaret discussed the APSU Plant the Campus Red event which was postponed to Thursday April 25 th  due to 

weather.  29 MG signed up, 16 participated due to postponement.  

 

A general discussion was held on 4 -H scholarships; Karla was unable to attend the meeting so details need to be 

discussed with her.  The decision was unanimous that the MG will provide the scholarship again.  

 

General discussion was also held concerning the Food Initiative program and contributing money to the program.  

Action Items:   

Margaret will get more details and the funding levels.  

 

Susan has been in contact with Debbie from Habitat for Humanity, the planting for the organization will happen 

in the fall.  Details will be given at a later date.  

 

This is the last term for the following offices: President, Treasurer and Projects, if anyone is interested in filling 

any of these positions please let the Executive Committee know.  
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Spotlight On The Garden  
Greenway Trail Walk  

A few MGs showed up for the nature walk on the  

Greenway Trail, April 13th. Tina Ramsey showed how  

Her garden club has started putting  

Name tags on the wildflowers.  


